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April 10, 20145
Dear CPC staff, supporters and friends:

This week, David Chen announced to the Board that he will be retiring in
May 2015, after 35 years of service to the Chinese-American Planning
Council (CPC).

David joined CPC’s Project Reach in 1980 and became the Assistant
Executive Director for Youth Programs by 1986, two years later he was
promoted to Deputy Director of CPC and in 1992 was appointed to
Executive Director/CEO of CPC. Under his leadership for the past 22
years, CPC has grown to become the largest Asian American social
service provider on the East Coast.

Under David’s leadership, CPC has expanded its services to include 50
programs in 30 locations, meeting the needs of 8,000 plus residents
throughout New York City each day. Below are highlights of CPC’s
achievements.

e Creation of 12 after-school and in-school programs for underserved
youth and teens, including: Youth Employment and Internship
Programs (Ladders for Leaders, SYEP), Beacon after school
community centers, and Project Gateway college options program

e Increasing the number pre-school and after-school childcare
centers to 14

e Transformation of CPC’s workforce development division to
enable individuals to successfully found careers in a variety of
industries including hospitality, building construction, retail, and
luxury retail

e Building the state of the art Open Door Senior Center at 168 Grand
Street, one of three CPC senior centers

e Expansion of CPC’s multi-social service walk-in centers to Queens
and Brooklyn

e Driving the growth of CPC’s Home Attendants Program that
serves over 2,400 clients

Trained as a social worker, David is among the top practitioners in the
Asian American community. His breadth and depth of the social service
needs in our community is well recognized by those across the social
service arena.

Quoted in a retrospective piece written about CPC, David shared that “the
paradigm for social service organizations is shifting once again.
Dedication and sincerity is no longer enough- what is also demanded is
professionalism. In order to serve the community, we ourselves must
grow, as an organization, and as individuals.”
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As a testament to his belief in making CPC stronger, he led our Board through a proactive and
thoughtful 9-month strategic planning process around CPC’s future. Thanks to this work, CPC is
well positioned for its next phase of leadership. The Board is currently taking steps towards its
succession plan, and will conduct a national search for David’s successor. We look forward to
sharing updates with you on that process.

CPC is planning a celebration for David’s retirement. Invitation will be sent as soon as the
details are available.

Please contact Mabel Long at mlong@cpc-nyc.org or Edgar Pereira at epereira@cpe-nye.org
who will forward all informational requests to the Board.
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